
First/Second Grade Information 

 

Classroom Rules 

1. Ask permission to talk or leave your seat 

2. Follow all directions 

3. Exercise self-control 

4. Respect God’s word and be kind to others 

 

Homework 

Students have a daily homework assignment  (except Wednesday) in reading 

to give them practice at home. First grade students should spend 20 minutes 

on their homework reading, reading each assignment twice, once to 

themselves, and once aloud to a parent. Students must ask parents to sign 

the assignment when the homework is completed. Second grade students 

should do the same, spending 30 minutes on their assignment. Once a week 

(usually Monday) the students have spelling homework. They take their 

spelling home and copy the words one time and bring them in the following 

day. Spelling tests begin the second week of school. 

 

Test Envelopes 

Each week, students will bring home test envelopes and test papers. Please 

feel free to view these and go over them with the student. However, you 

must sign and return every test paper the next school day. Do not remove 

test papers and return the folder. The school policy states ALL test papers 

MUST be returned. 

 

Water Bottles 

Water bottles are allowed but there are a few stipulations that must be 

adhered to. No more than 14 oz. bottles will be allowed, as well as, it must 

be plastic and have a nozzle on it. 

 

Supply List 

Please check the supply list and make sure that your child does not bring 

anything to school that is NOT on that list. Anything brought to school that 

is not on the supply list will be sent home the first time, after that, I will keep 

it. Also, NO TRAPPER KEEPERS are allowed. 

 

Conferences 

Please call the school office or send me a note if you would like to set up a 

conference with me. I will get back to you as soon as I can. 



Birthdays 

Birthdays are very special occasions for first-second graders. Students may 

bring a treat to share with the class on their birthday. Please keep the treat 

simple and inexpensive. PLEASE do not arrange private parties through the 

school (see Student Handbook). This can be very embarrassing to students 

not included. 

 

Grade Scale 

Grades K-2 

 

100-94 E 

93-92 E- 

91-88 S+ 

87-84 S 

83-74 S- 

65-73 N 

Below 65 U 

 

Special Note 

Parents, please have your daughter wear a pair of shorts under her uniform 

(dress) each day. We have PE on Monday, Wednesday and Friday, but we 

play outside on the playground and the CLIMBER each day. Thank you for 

your cooperation. 

 

I am looking forward to a GREAT year with each of you… 

“Peace I leave with you; My peace I give to you, not as the world gives, do I 

give you.” John 14:27 

 

In His service, 

 

 

Mrs. Sandy Roberts 

 

 

 

 

 


